

Secretary General Jose Miguel Insulza Organization of American States 1889 F Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20006

Board of Directors

Danny L. Glover CHAIRMAN

William E. Adams
Johnnetta B. Cole
Patrick Coughlin, Esq.
James L. Davis, MD
Adwoa Dunn-Mouton
James Early
Sylvia Hill
John Huggins, Esq.
Bruce Raynor
Fred Redmond

Nicole Lee, Esq. PRESIDENT

Randall Robinson

1629 K Street, NW Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20036 P: 202.223.1960 F: 202.223.1966

www.transafricaforum.org email: info@transafricaforum.org July 22, 2010

Dear Secretary General Insulza,

We write to express concern regarding the most recent attempt by the Uribe Administration to thwart progress in the establishment of a regional dialogue around the internal conflict and security in Colombia and its impact on neighboring countries. This dialogue-based on mutual trust and respect- is essential to the construction of a lasting peace in Colombia, attention to the ongoing internal displacement crisis and regional stability.

Civil society organizations in the United States and in Latin America, as well as regional bodies including the Union of South American Nations (UNASUR), have worked tirelessly to open doors for dialogue and seek a more comprehensive approach to Colombia's bloody 60 year old civil war. Unfortunately, the Uribe government has focused instead on a policy of increased militarization that has claimed an enormous human and material toll, especially for Colombia's Afro-descendant and Indigenous communities.

Despite the Uribe Administration's democratic security policy, illegal armed military groups (including the FARC and re-invigorated paramilitaries) have become increasingly active. Along with over 20,000 deaths of combatants, human rights groups estimate thousands of civilian noncombatants have been killed. This insecurity has disproportionately affected Afro-Colombian and Indigenous communities, fueled intimidation and assassinations of labor and human rights defenders and augmented the internal displacement in Colombia. Afro-Colombian communities have fought for equal security and protection under the law but to date, both Law 70 (Law of the Black Communities), Auto 005 (Constitutional Court finding on Previous Consultation) have frequently been overlooked.

These military solutions have been harmful, particularly towards Colombia's most marginal communities. The signing of the US-Colombia military base agreement shows a continued commitment to these policies. In his final days, Uribe has accused Venezuela of tolerating the "continued and permanent" presence of top leftist rebel leaders. Such accusations will further challenge any chance at normalizing relations with a neighbor that has a commitment in a peaceful Colombia.

The inauguration of Juan Manuel Santos must signal a new path for security and stability in the region. We encourage President-elect Santos to facilitate greater dialogue within Colombia as well as with regional countries as they move to construct a more peaceful, secure and democratic nation.

Regards,

Nicole C. Lee, Esq President CC: Joaquín Maza, Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador of El Salvador Albert R. Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General Deborah-Mae Lovell, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Antigua and Barbuda Roy Chaderton Matos, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Venezuela

Martín Gómez Bustillo, Interim Representative of Argentina

Cornelius A. Smith, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of The Bahamas

John E. Beale, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Barbados

Nestor Mendez, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Belize

José Enrique Pinelo Navarro, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Bolivia

Ruy de Lima Casães e Silva, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Brazil

Graeme Clark, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Canada

Darío Paya, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Chile

Luis Alfonso Hoyos Aristizábal, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Colombia José Enrique Castillo Barrantes, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica Hubert J. Charles, Ambassador of Dominica

Virgilio Alcántara, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic

Francisco Proaño, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Ecuador

Joaquín Maza, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of El Salvador

Gillian M.S. Bristol, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Grenada

Jorge Skinner-Klee, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Guatemala

Bayney R. Karran, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Guyana

Duly Brutus Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Haiti

Audrey Patrice Marks, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Jamaica

Gustavo Albin Santos, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Mexico

Denis Ronaldo Moncada Colindres, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Nicaragua

Guillermo Alberto Cochez Farrugia, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Panama

Bernardino Hugo Saguier, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Paraguay

Hugo de Zela Martínez, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Peru

Izben C. Williams, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Saint Kitts and Nevis

Michael Louis, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Saint Lucia

La Celia A. Prince, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines

Jacques Ruben Constantijn Kross, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Suriname Glenda Morean-Phillip, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Trinidad and Tobago

Carmen Lomellin, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of the United States

María del Luján Flores, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Uruguay